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San Antonio Heights Association
INVITES ALL RESIDENTS, FAMILY AND
FRIENDS to OUR

Annual Community
Pancake Breakfast

(previously sponsored by the Citizens On Patrol)

Saturday Morning, May 4, 2019 - 8:00-11:00 A.M.
Life Bible Fellowship Church
2426 North Euclid Avenue, Upland

Tickets $5.00 Adults, $2.00 Age 6-12, Free under 6

Breakfast will include pancakes, eggs, sausages,
orange juice & coffee

You may purchase tickets at the event, email us at
sahbulletinboard@gmail.com or leave a message at
909.638.1638 and someone will call you.

Rain or Shine — Breakfast will be served!




TELEPHONE NUMBERS
WW W.sanantonioheights.org
Email: sahbulletinboard@gmail.com
Facebook: SAH Bulletin Board

EMERGENCY 911
CALIFORNIA HIGHWAY PATROL 909-980-3994
FIRE DEPARTMENT — SAN ANTONIO HEIGHTS STATION #12 909-982-2611
FONTANA SHERIFF’S STATION BUSINSS LINE - 909-356-6767

NON-EMERGENCY DISPATCH 909-829-7311

San Antonio Heights Sheriff’s Substation  Deputy’s Business Line 909-476-6293

SAN BERNARDINO COUNTY OFFICES

ANIMAL CARE & CONTROL SERVICES BUSINESS 909-623-9777

EMERGENCY —909-94-9858
CODE ENFORCEMENT 909 387-8311 Click #3
GRAFFITI ABATEMENT HOTLINE 877-44a-bate (877-442-2283)

SAN ANTONIO HEIGHTS (Message Phones)

San Antonio Heights Association 909-638-1673
Produce Backyard Exchange 909-638-1673
Citizens Patrol Garage 909-920-0204

SAHA 2019 BOARD OF DIRECTORS
Grace Kendall

Bob Cable, President Dean Gallagher Nita McElwain
John Navarro, Vice President Betty Garrison Ken Petschow
Elyse Skeate, Secretary Tom Gomez Cindy Wirth
Donna Hawthorne, Treasurer Linda Keagle Francesca Zummo

The San Antonio Heights Association was formed to protect the interests of San Antonio Heights’ home
owners and residents. SAHA communicates and cooperates with the many organizations that render us
critical services. Our members’ diversified experience is being employed to research vital issues. Our goal
is to work with all parties concerned to expedite mutually beneficial decisions on matters of social welfare
impacting the Heights.




S PRESIDENT’S MESSAGE

Bob Cable
Well, we've had it all since the last president’s message: Wind, rain, snow,
and 80-degree days. Just because it has rained so much, don’t make the
mistake of thinking that the drought, we were experiencing is over... It will
take another 4 or so years of this kind of rain to replenish what the area
has used. Your water company, (San Antonio Water Co.) is doing quite
well. The newly reconstructed cross walls in Cucamonga Canyon are doing their job of
slowing water for recharge, the Frankish tunnel is flowing again after a very long dry spell
and we are seeing a rise in some of our wells. As long as | am on the subject of water, |
would like to thank longtime resident John Gerardi for his service on the board of directors
of the San Antonio Water Co. representing the residents in the “Heights”. John was a
wealth of knowledge to our community and | wish him well as he leaves the board. With
that, it is my pleasure to welcome Martha Goss (after the April board meeting) to the board
of directors. Those of you that know Martha will agree that she will be a great
representative for our rights to water in the “Heights”.

As you all may have heard by now, we were victorious in our lawsuit against LAFCO and the
process that they took to illegally tax us for a fire service that we already pay for. This was a
real lesson in the determination and perseverance of our small community as | believe we
may be the only organization in California to ever overturn a LAFCO ruling. Where do we go
from here? That’s a good question that we are discussing with our legal team. Until all the
time limits for responses from the opposing party run out, we are in a holding pattern.

Remember to mark your calendars for May 4™ as the annual community pancake breakfast
will be taking place at Life Bible Fellowship Church. This is a great opportunity to meet your
neighbors, representatives from your fire, sheriff and county supervisor (schedules
permitting).

Last but not least, none of this could happen without your support as members of the San
Antonio Heights Association. If you are already a member, thank you for supporting YOUR
community. You should be proud of what we have accomplished in protecting our way of
life. If you are reading this and you are not a member, please consider joining and attending
a meeting every now and then. It’s amazing what this community can accomplish when we
come together.

Plan to-Attend the Sav Antonio-Heighty
Commumnity Pancake Breakfost May 4th
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Christmas Reception “Dessert Contest”

All dressed in costume with our Grinch aprons, Santa hats, and the cutest and biggest
smiles ever on December 12t%, Elyse Skeate and Donna Hawthorne arrived at the Jessie

il | Turner Community Center in Fontana
with homemade desserts to share
and to be winners in the contest. My
best guess was the group who had
the most attendees basically won -
why do I say that? because we know
our desserts were absolutely the
most delicious, the best displayed
and we had the two cutest little
ladies serving them.

We served around 500 desserts with five varieties including Kat Stein’s popular
Chocolate or Vanilla Clusters, Donna’s Rolo-Pecan-Pretzel bites and Elyse’ Buttermilk
Brownies and Cherry bars. The crowd loved our desserts and they kept coming back for
more until they were ALL gone.

The State Assembly Representative Morrell/SBCounty Supervisor Rutherford event
collected more than 600 gifts and $2,400 in gift cards for the Children’s Fund which will
be distributed to local youth in foster care. We were very proud to be part of this event
and contribute to the benefits it will provide to these children.

To our Board members Donna Hawthorne, Elyse Skeate and former Board Member Kat
Stein, our thanks and appreciation for making time (especially during the very busy
holidays) in the kitchen baking these wonderful desserts and representing the
Association and our Community in this event!

Also, we cannot forget to thank the real support for our success: Johnnie Hawthorne’s
professional signs which briefly told about our little San Antonio Heights community
and we always appreciate Dean Gallagher and Tom Antola’s help and support.

TR i
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San Bernardino County DEPUTY RICHARD FARROW RETIRES

| learned only a few days ago that our friendly
Deputy, Rich Farrow, would be retired. While |
was sad for our community, | was overjoyed for
him. Having been retired for many years, | think
when one no longer needs to work and can simply
relax and enjoy life, they certainly should go for it.

Rich will be missed by our residents in many ways.
If you encountered him while on duty, you
probably saw a friendly smile and sometimes he
even had a few moments to chat. We have all
learned lifelong lessons from his conversations
such as keeping our cars locked even while parked
in our driveways, also break-ins can occur with
entry to your second story sliding doors and
windows, always be aware of your surroundings,
report anything that appears suspicious, and so
many other things that will be reminders of what he has told us.

Rich was dedicated to the safety of our community and he took time to be aware of
everything in it. He knew the area very well, streets, houses, cars, and which cars
belonged to which houses, who drove those cars, and so much more.

Rich also was a great leader with his Search & Rescue Team. He was truly dedicated
to this group and it was his desire to get the community involved in this great group
of people who volunteer endless hours and weekends to the rescue of hikers in our
local mountains. Rich was an excellent leader and he worked side by side with his
volunteers in the accomplishment of their rescue missions. He also attended our
Association Board and Annual Meetings to keep us updated on what was going on in
the Heights.

On the next page, you will find the letter written to Deputy Farrow by our Citizens
on Patrol Commander. | think we can all agree Rich has been an excellent deputy
and he will be missed very, very much!



SAN ANTONIO HEIGHTS & MT. BALDY CITIZENS ON PATROL
P.O. Box 1438
Upland, California 91785

Dear Rich,

It is with sadness, that we hear of your retirement from the San Bernardino County Sheriff’s
Department. The San Antonio Heights Citizen Patrol Unit 434 would like to express our
thanks for all you have done for us and our community. It was nice to work with somebody
full time, who lived in the Heights, got to know our issues, took the time to try and resolve
them. You will be sorely missed!

We know we cannot list all your accomplishments over the past few years, but some that
we feel need to be mentioned:

- Heading up the Local Search & Rescue Unit, helping account for countless rescues in Ice
House Canyon and Mt. Baldy.

- The mapping and obtaining GPS coordinates of all the cabins in Mt. Baldy area — for
quick location in case of emergencies.

- Decreasing traffic issues in the Heights with the enforcement of speed limits and the
running of stop signs with citations and warnings.

- The establishment of no stopping or parking signs on Mountain Avenue heading to Mt.
Baldy, north of 5 Street. This has helped reduce the amount of illegal dumping,
drinking and drug use that was a major problem in that area.

- Also set up cameras along Mountain Avenue to catch illegal dumpers in the act. In
many cases Rich gave the offender the option to clean up the area or be cited. Either
way the word got out that Rich was watching.

- Lastly, maybe not as famous as the shoot-out at the OK Corral, but after countless
stakeouts Rich did apprehend the famous avocado thieves at the Keagle Ranch.

We hope you keep in touch and remember us (the stubborn, pain in the a__ old timers).
We will fondly remember you and all you did for us. We wish you good luck in all your
future endeavors.

Thomas J. McCarthy, Commander
San Antonio Heights & Mt. Baldy Citizens On Patrol



REAL ESTATE

Meet the agents of Omega Real Estate! QRE is a collective of southern California's finest top producing,
Realtors. With nearly 20 years of combined experience, and hundreds of transactions, we are proud to
bring a long track record of results for our clients. Omega Real Estate is committed to bringing the newest
technology to the market place while building lifelong relationships. When your neighbors think real
estate, they call QRE! There is no question that we think the world deserves a better agent. It is our duty
to deliver a service that makes real estate current, simple and efficient. We are your one stop shop for all
things real estate. Nothing is ever too small or too much for us to take on. You are only one call away
from connecting with QRE!

1004 Hillcrest Drive Upland, Ca 91784
Amazing 900 Sqft Car / Toy Lover Garage!
GUEST HOUSE!

Custom Built as of 2007

Gourmet Kitchen

3668 SQFT | 4 BED | 3 BATH

$839,900

If you are thinking about selling your San Antonio Heights
home, give us a call. We are here to help!

951-415-9044 |



SAN ANTONIO HEIGHTS ASSOCIATION

2019 MEMBERSHIP

Our thanks to everyone for the early donations for the 2019 calendar year. The
list below are residents who donated from September 1, 2018 to March 18, 2019.

The donations received are for the 2019 membership year.

Yan Sum & Richard Alvarado
Betty Billings

Dean & Denise Bond

Bob & Suzanne Cable

M.J. & Jolene Carter

Steve & Ellen Christensen
Douglas W De Young Family
Lynne Ditfurth

Dave & Ann Donnan

Alan & Barbara Doody
Esther Chang & Paul Elardi
Dan & Suzanne Farris
Paxton & Shelly Gagnet
Elyse Skeate & Dean Gallagher
Lloyd & Marion Garrison
Betty Garrison

Rawlee & Joyce Genchi

Tom & Mary Genest

John Gerardi

John & Martha Goss
Wallace D. Gott

Tom Antola & Donna Hawthorne
Ronald & Susan Hoffman

PATRONS

Gregg & Brenda Hunemiller
Hartanto & Mellissri Justin
Sudhir J Kapadia

Carol J. Lee

Lisa Sui Cheung Li

Linda Maxwell

Len & Marilyn Mussack
John & Joan Navarro

Tonis W. Niilus

Ralph & Rosalie Roberts
Herb & Myra Rosenzweig
Christopher Soltis

Vincent & Lleda Suez

Van & Keri Taylor

Howard & Gail Theurer
Don & Jeanette Niccola Troesh
Jeremy & Melaine Troesh
Tim & Rose Wheeler
Richard & Barbara Williams
Max & Marilyn Williams
Charlene Woodward

Tony & Francesca Zummo



Jim Althoff

Maureen Armstrong
Ron & Ruth Base

Robert & Teresa Bennett
Peter Cherbak

Steve & Marlene Corrington

Nancy Crabtree

Leslie & Dorothy Crosby
Ori & Mitra Donde
Linda Evans

Robert & Dolores Finch
Andy Frontzak

James Halligan

Elinor Hamilton

Kim Harryman

Kamal Hassanzadeh
John & Katie Hawthorne
Susan Heisler

Lily Higa

Ruth Higley

Larry & Diane Horak
John & Sally Hurst
Byron L Jackson

Ana Dee Jaska

Rick & Judy Johnson
Nancy Kasten

Grace Kendall

Jim Kensinger

Al & Sharon Knight
Marcy Kozak

Ray & Jackie Langeloh
Michie & Norma Larned
Shirley Leedy

H.M. Liu

Dan & Sally Logue

MEMBERS

Henry E Martens

Paul Matter

Steve & Mariana Miller
llene Mondry

Ruben & Michelle Montoya
Jessica Lin Morley

Tom & Leila Moy

Ray Musser

Jorge Nasif

Theresa Navarro

Larry & April Newberry
Louise Janovro & Beth Nunn
Chuck & Sue Peer

John & Peggy Petrotta
Ken & Lisa Petschow
Chris Phelps

Robert Poff

Elaine F Rohr

Richard & Nancy Sabo
Ron & Dorothy Seiker
Ed & Edwina Smothers
Mark & Leslie Sorensen
Paul & Nancy Speaker
Tom & Rose Spellman
Dents Stellenberg
Susan Bissman Strain
Peter & Joyce Tesoro
Marilyn von Kuhlberg
Chris & Joan Watson
Patricia Weede

Topsey Westerlund
Areta Herr & Larry Wetherbee
Terrylynn Whitfield

Bill & Emmy Wilson
Robert & Cindy Wirth



SAN ANTONIO HEIGHTS ASSOCIATION
ANNUAL MEETING MINUTES - NOVEMBER 1, 2018

President Bob Cable thanked everyone for attending and called the meeting to order at 7:00
p.m. Ken Petschow led the flag salute followed by the invocation by Ray Musser.

Bob Cable thanked Giuseppe’s Ristorante for the pizza, Oakmont Retirement Community
Center for the cookies, Life Bible Fellowship Church for the use of their facilities, and San
Antonio Heights Association for the drinks.

Bob Cable introduced the 2018 San Antonio Heights Association Board Members and
speakers: Brian Lee, San Antonio Water Company General Manager; Lisa Petschow, San
Antonio Heights Resident; Janice Rutherford, County Supervisor, District 2; John McMahon,
San Bernardino County Sheriff-Coroner; Kevin Porter, Captain, California Highway Patrol;
Mark Hartwig, Fire Chief, San Bernardino County; and Debbie Stone, Mayor, City of Upland.
Also recognized were the Fire and Sheriff’'s Departments for the service they provide to our
community.

San Antonio Water Company (SAWCo) General Manager Brian Lee has been in his new
position for two months. He is extremely excited to be here and pleased with the good
relationship between SAWCo and the Heights. Brian transferred to SAWCo from Santa Cruz
County where they received 80 inches of rain last year and he sees he will have many
challenges ahead. Brian’s presentation focused on how bills are calculated, high water bills
and future water projects in San Antonio Heights. Anyone wishing to review his slide
presentation may log into The San Antonio Water Company Web Site. Brian noted the
overall usage is very close to our allotted shares. He reminded everyone to check for
sprinkler leaks by walking their yard looking for flooded areas and reviewing the water bill
for any spike in usage. Customers may also check for leaks through their water meter. The
round red dial is a low flow indicator that visibly rotates when you are using water. You can
use this low flow indicator feature as an investigative tool. If all faucets, spigots and other
water consumption devices are turned off both inside and outside your home, and the low
flow indicator is rotating, you may have a water leak. If you can’t locate the leak, please
contact a plumber or SAWCo for assistance. American Leak Detection will pay up to $500,
or not more than half, of the repair. Brian recommends residents reducing length of
showers and replacing old toilets with lower gpm (gallons per minute). SAWCo realizes the
future for lowering costs is to install smart meters and the feasibility will be reviewed in
2019. The biggest problem to replace existing meters is the cost. The Cucamonga cross
walls have been in place since 1930 and have accumulated tons of silt and dirt. In 2018 GRB
Equipment was contracted to remove material from between the cross walls and they
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anticipate completion of this phase November 16. Seven repairs were made on the
Reservoir, the 20th Street water line was replaced, and the first of two 120,000-gallon water
tanks to replace the 60,000-gallon tank at Holly Drive will be scheduled to be done soon.
Brain completed his remarks stating he has an open-door policy and to please contact him
whenever there is an issue.

San Antonio Heights Resident Lisa Petschow gave an overview of the United States Postal
Service Informed Mail Delivery. By signing up for this service, either online or at the post
office, you will receive a photo of your daily mail and arriving packages. If something is
missing, you will know immediately. You may also check your account online if you are
away. This is a very useful tool to help our Sheriff track stolen mail and packages.

County Supervisor, District 2, Janice Rutherford reported Dianna Lee was in a serious
accident two months ago. She is recovering but it will take time before she returns to her
position. Janice introduced Division Chief Grant Mann and District Representative and
Veterans Affairs Specialist Benjamin Lopez. She encouraged everyone to visit their table to
view a parcel map of county roads in San Antonio Heights and obtain Parcel Consolidation
Forms to avoid paying duplicate taxes on the new Fire Expansion. Two new employees,
Fernando Torres and Athena Nava, have been added to the Department of Public Health,
Animal Care and Control Division. They will be helping with the evaluation and marketing
of adoptable animals, development of rescue group contacts and transfers of animals to
rescue groups. They also will offer education on humane care of animals and help place
companion animals in appropriate homes. Contact Animal Services if you are having an
event and wish to have a speaker. It is possible that the County Supervisor, District 3,
position will be vacant if James Ramos is elected to the State Assembly. If he wins the
election the remaining County Supervisors will appoint his replacement. If no decision is
reached, the Governor will appoint his successor. California State Senator Mike Morrell and
Supervisor Rutherford will host a Christmas reception and dessert contest on Thursday,
December 13, 5-8 p.m. at the Jessie Turner Center in Fontana. The event is free, but guests
are encouraged to donate items for youth in foster care.

Sheriff-Coroner John McMahon gave well-earned kudos to the two County Sheriff’s
Deputies in San Antonio Heights, Jon Thorp and Rich Farrow; recognized the new Captain in
Fontana, Joe Bustamonte; thanked the 22 members of San Antonio Heights Citizens on
Patrol; and reported there are currently 44 West Valley Search and Rescue members and 50
more volunteers are in training. He reported the no parking signs along Mount Baldy,
around the dam, and other mountain areas have helped keep the crime to a minimum as it
gives the sheriff leverage to tow vehicles. He invited everyone to attend the “Coffee with a
Deputy” event Thursday, November 8, 9:00 a.m. at the San Antonio Heights Sheriff’s
Substation.
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California Highway Patrolman Captain Kevin Porter outlined the vast area the Rancho
Cucamonga office covers along the 210, 15, and 71 freeways including all unincorporated
areas and thanked San Antonio Heights for their active community involvement. A special
task force has been focused on ticketing people speeding, unauthorized vehicles using the
HOV lanes, and drivers using their cell phones along the 210 freeway. He reported there
was a bicyclist fatality on 25%h and Mountain and a suicide attempt of someone jumping out
of the car while traveling on Baldy Road. He encouraged everyone to attend the CHP driving
course for seniors: Age Well, Drive Smart, held on Friday, November 2, from 1:00 to 3:00
p.m. at Central Park, Rancho Cucamonga Hall, 11200 Baseline Road, Rancho Cucamonga.
Captain Porter closed by introducing Public Information Officer Jesus Garcia who will be
available after the meeting to answer questions and asked if anyone has any concerns to call
the Highway Patrol (909) 980-3994.

San Bernardino County Fire Chief Mark Hartwig thanked the Heights residents for
inviting him back for his eighth annual meeting. He attends about 30 district community
events each year and commended the Heights for their annual Steakfest and Breakfast. He
thanked Area Chief Jeff Birchfield and his team for all their efforts. When he became Fire
Chief there were two people assigned to Station 12. During a fire, one person is needed on
the pump, a second person is needed on the nozzle, and a third person feeds the hose, so the
challenge was getting the third person permanently assigned to Station 12. Since the
annexation the station is fully manned. 8 out of 10 calls are for medical emergencies so
additional training was given to personnel and now each truck has a paramedic on call.
Now that Station 12 has been combined with other Upland Stations the call count has gone
from 500 to 800 calls per year. Because of the additional dollars from the FP-5 Annexation a
new station is now possible, and the County can make capital improvements. Our current
station does not have enough property space to expand so it is possible the station will be
two-stories. Sadly, the old tree in front of station 12 died and needed to be cut down.
Talented fire personnel turned the wood into kitchen tables at multiple stations and the
remaining stump will be some type of woodcarving.

Upland Mayor Debbie Stone thanked the Heights residents for including the City of Upland
in their meeting and the Upland City Council members and staff for their attendance. There
are many positive projects in Upland in 2018. The Colonies continues to expand, the two
largest being CNC Motors and the October 31 grand opening of In-n-Out. Sycamore Hills has
multiple stores and will soon have a Wendy’s and Corner Bakery. On November 1 the new
Aldi’s store opened at the Mountain Green Center just north of the 10 Freeway. Sweet
Obsession Cheesecakes at the Historic Train Depot and the Euclid/Foothill Center, which is
anchored by Burlington Coat Factory, are also open. The City is currently working on
resurfacing the area around the post office (Arrow Highway and Third Street), and 7th, 13th,
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14th, 19th, and 22nd Streets. New lights are being installed along the Pacific Electric Bike
Trail which will be resurfaced later. The $16.5 million project to replace the 7.5-million-
gallon water tank on Benson and 17t Street has been approved. The City and Council are
focused on renewing Upland Pride to the community.

BUSINESS MEETING

Minutes - Bob Cable asked for approval of the 2017 Annual Meeting Minutes. Ken
Petschow moved the minutes be approved as distributed, Linda Keagle seconded, and the
motion was carried. Treasurer’s Report - Donna Hawthorne reported the SAHA Operating
Account $9,425.67, STAR Account $1,248.89 and LEGAL Account $1,741.54

Citizens on Patrol (COP) - Herb Rosenzweig reported that long-time resident and COP
member, Bob Stinnett, passed and commended his years of volunteering. The Heights COP
was incorporated on July 4, 1995, the same anniversary day our great Nation was founded.
The COP is a volunteer unit of the Sheriff’'s Department consisting of 22 members, including
three new members added in 2018. The COP provides visibility in our community, home
vacation checks, volunteer at the Sheriff’'s Substation, assists with fire traffic control and
would like more volunteers to be members. Herb would like everyone to attend the “Coffee
with a Deputy” event Thursday, November 8, 9:00 a.m. at the San Antonio Heights Sheriff’s
Substation.

President’s Report - Bob Cable announced the current court date for the lawsuit against
the County and FP-5 is scheduled for December 18 and would appreciate residents’
continued support by attending the hearing. He reiterated the community loves the CHP,
Sheriffs and Fire Fighters and the suit is political and not against any of our emergency
personnel. Our current finances for the San Antonio Heights Association are good but we
would love to have more money and members. New members can sign up tonight or they
may call or email to get additional information. Bob Cable sincerely stated again how proud
he is of our community and appreciates the support of all the neighbors. With everyone’s
support we will preserve our way of life in the Heights.

Election of Officers - Tom Gomez introduced the proposed new Board: Bob Cable, Dean
Gallagher, Betty Garrison, Tom Gomez, Mike Gott, Donna Hawthorne, Linda Keagle, Grace
Kendall, John Navarro, Ken Petschow, Elyse Skeate, Cindy Wirth, and Francesca Zummao.
Nita McElwain was nominated by Grace Kendall from the floor and the 2019 Board was
approved.

Questions and Answers:
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Captain Kevin Porter, California Highway Patrol, responded to speeding issues along
20t and surrounding areas where customers at CNC Motors are test driving cars
(speeding). They are aware of the issue and working closely with the Sheriff’s Department.
Captain Porter believes the issues will be resolved quickly as his wife knows the owner’s
mother and will be speaking to her about the issue soon.

A question regarding the Euclid Avenue Right of Way that is currently 100 feet and should
be 120 feet will be published (I need some help, please. I am not sure about this question or
the answer. If anyone has more information, please contact the SAH message phone at
(909) 638-1673 and we will amend the minutes.)

Multiple people inquired about the speed of the bicyclist killed at Mountain and 25t - as it
is an on-going investigation information is not available, but it is believed he was within the
guidelines of the speed limit. Captain Porter drove the area with his lieutenant to get a clear
picture of the accident site. They found most bicyclists have good lights and helmets, but it
is difficult for anyone in a vehicle to see oncoming bicyclists on a blind hill. Ron who lives
on 25t has observed drivers going around 65 mph where the biker was hit and hopes there
will be more citations issued in the future. He also noted 234 Street appears to be the new
alternate route during high traffic periods on the 210 Freeway. Captain Porter asked that
Ron discuss his observations with Officer Garcia to get specifics on enforcement on these
issues.

Supervisor Janice Rutherford answered why a stop sign has not been installed at
Mountain and 25t%. She explained there are multiple studies that must be performed and
State laws the County must follow prior to any new installation of stop signs. She requested
those wanting clearer information to speak to her staff and if they could not immediately
respond to their questions, they would have an answer in a timely manner.

Mayor Debbie Stone was thanked for completing a request from the 2017 Annual Meeting
to clearly mark center mediums on Benson between Holliday Rock and Mountain Avenue.

SAWCo General Manager Brian Lee responded to an inquiry regarding reuse of
greywater. They must follow County regulations and SAWCo is working with them and the
issue is being considered.

A Heights resident wanted updated information on the replacement of existing water
meters to smart meters. Brian understands the City of Upland is the major shareholder but
because of the way the water is distributed to the City it will be a difficult process to
determine how best to proceed. SAWCo is reviewing costs for replacing meters in the
Heights first and he would like to talk to all shareholders on this issue before any decisions
are made.
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A Heights resident is concerned about a rumor they heard that Governor Jerry Brown wants
to fine household (interior) water use over 50 gallons per day. Brian says this is not a
burden for SAWCo yet as people are under that amount and does not feel it will impact the
value of SAWCo water shares as the law will most likely not apply to Heights residents. It is
not 50 gallons per day per household, but per person. Brian was in the San Francisco area
when the 50-gallon rule went into effect and it was impossible to achieve.

Several residents asked about the different types of smart meters, radiation concerns, how
much control the water company will have when new meters are installed and if residents
will have the option to not install the new meters. SAWCo is currently replacing meters on
an as needed basis—example is the 15-year old meter replaced in August with a smart
meter. The new meters will send text messages so it cannot be controlled by water
personnel and does not emit radiation. SAWCo is currently reviewing opt-out options.

Terri Layton, SAWCo Assistant General Manager, explained the meters have a download
mode so past usage can be reviewed - it is not instant information. Regarding new
construction, a shareholder company is required to have shares to build and a landscape
plan. Even though Upland owns 68% of the water shares, they rarely reach their maximum
and they can’t have more water than their entitlement. SAWCo can only regulate the water
shares and make suggestions for new building. There are good conservation people in
Upland reviewing plans.

Sheriff John McMahon discussed thefts in the Heights. A concerned citizen wrote a letter
to Bob Cable and the SAHA Board of Directors regarding car thefts and decoration thefts on
Mountain and Mesa Court. The residents would like either the Heights Association or the
residents to install cameras on both sides of the street and inquired about the legality. Bob
Cable stated the Heights Association cannot do that, but residents can. Sheriff McMahon
stated cameras may be installed on private property only, not public. Another resident
requested a stop sign be installed on 25t Street and Vista. Deputy Farrow responded that 8
out of 10 tickets given in the area are to residents and it has been patrolled heavily since
there have been 3 major accidents in that location.

SAWCo Raffle Results: Jackie Langeloh -Flo Restrictor, Bud Martens - Soaker Hose, Daksha
Jain - Shower Head, Elinor Hamilton - Composter, Bob Bennett - Timer, Verda Tarbell - Drip
System, Charlene Woodward - Garden Kit and Ori Donde and Kamal Hassanzadeh - plants.

Meeting was adjourned 8:47 p.m.
Respectfully Submitted,

Elyse Skeate, Secretary
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